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Proud Organizer of the Annual Tropical Park Classic Car Show

Winner of the prestigious 2016 Golden Quill Award
Sponsor of the Felipe Cos Memorial Florida 300 Mile Rally

Memorial Day
CTCI News
Car Shows and Cruis-Ins
MUCH MORE!

Happy                  Anniversary
of the 1957 Thunderbird



I encourage all New Club Members to join 
CTCI as soon as possible and Current 
Members to keep your CTCI membership up 
to date.

Felipe Cos founded our CTCI Chapter, #114 
for South Florida in November 1998. Since 
then our club has hosted a CTCI International 
Convention in 2004 and grown to include 50 
member families.

Look at the benefits of membership. For 
myself, I have saved a lot of time and money 
by visiting Gil’s Garage, hosted by Gil 
Baumgartner CTCI Authenticity Chairman 
and ‘Thunderbird Guru’ and the Early Bird 
Club magazine is full of great articles and 
Club stories! 

I have included the current CTCI membership 
application, which is available www.ctci.org 
in an editable .pdf format. 

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club International Membership

August 2-6, 2017
CTCI Region 1 Convention,
Whippany, NJ
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Our meetings are held the Third Wednesday of 
each month at The Trattoria Pampered Chef
7347 Miami Lakes Dr. Miami Lakes FL 33014
Our Host is Gabriel Nash.

CORNEReditor’s REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

Classic Thunderbird Club of South Florida CTCI 
CHAPTER #114 JULY 2017 VOLUME 19, #7

OFFICERS

Oscar Castro  President
305 467 8196
oscar@mbsenet.com

Gary Stump  1st Vice President
786 525 5170
grytbird@aol.com

Leo Saladino 2nd Vice President
954 456 4887
leolasharue@aol.com

Shelly Faust  Secretary
954 588 1781
sfaust3605@aol.com 

Peter Klein  Treasurer
305 376 8578
pclein@bellsouth.net

Ed Raabe  Past President
954 3838111
ed.raabe@gmail.com
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4133 Park Ave. Miami FL 33133
Phone: 305-794-2774   E-mail:  PClein@bellsouth.net

Editor Ed Raabe: Ed.raabe@gmail.com
George Bishopric –Newsletter proofreading

www.TBirdFL.com
Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

CTCI Chapter #114
Felipe Cos Founder

DIRECTORS 

George Bishopric 954 761 1438
georgemia@mac.com

Connie Danluck 305 206 9053
conico@bellsouth.net

Norm Gabe 305 895 3453
norm@enviromentalcontrol.com

Ed Brown 954 931 4542
doubleliz@aol.com

Felix Hernandez 305 613 6775
hrn3120@bellsouth.com

Mike McNeal 954 786 8571
tamcneal37@aol.com

Bob Toney 305 592 9782
jtoney49@aol.com

Georgina Dominguez
305-000-0000	
gmdominguez4017@aol.com 

Ernie Saladino  954 559 0068
salamoney1317@gmail.com

Grace Vazquez 305 979 1065
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INTERNET DIRECTOR

Oscar Castro 305 457 8196
oscar@mbsenet.com

EVENTS & PROMOTIONS

Daisy Hernandez  305 613 6775
hrn3120@bellsouth.com

Ed Brown 2006-07 
Connie Danluck 2008
Ed Brown 2009  
Daisy Hernandez 2010-11   
Peter Klein 2012-13   
Ed Raabe 2014-15      

CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB OF SOUTH FLORIDA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PAST PRESIDENTS
Felipe Cos  1999
Ken Lemming  2000
Felix Hernandez  2001
Norm Gabe  2002
Andre Fournier  2003-4  
Connie Danluck 2005 
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This Month’s edition Celebrates Independence Day

Thanks to Bridget and Frank for providing a remembrance for Memorial Day.

Oscar is busy panning the Club Sebring Thunder Run in September and the 
Florida 300 Rally in October. Don’t miss his President’s Letter!

Some rain in June! Did get to the Father’s Day Show at Mizner Park. A few club 
members did too. See some pictures in this issue. I had the only Thunderbird 
there and it was a real hit!

Thanks to Heather Holt Photography for providing some of the Mizner Park 
Father’s Day Show pictures.

Club Members John and Celia 
Layzell competed in the Great 
Race 2017 Jacksonville FL. to 
Traverse City MI June 24th to July 
2nd. They will be driving “Little 
Red” their famous Peking to Paris 
VW Beetle Rally Car. We will have 
John and Celia as our guests at a 
future meeting to tell their tale of 
adventure!

OLD CARS Weelky 2016 GOLDEN 
QUILL AWARD for a Collector Car 
Club Newsletter.

Our monthly News magazine has 
lots of useful information, including 
upcoming Car Shows and Cruise-
ins, Club contact information and 
technical articles. From time to time 
information becomes outdated. 
If you see an error, please let us 
know as soon as possible, so we 
can be corrected in the next issue.

CTCI Newsletter SILVER AWARD 
for our February 2016, Felipe Cos Tribute Edition

Pictures of the Events are also available for viewing on our Club Facebook Page

www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

and our club Website NEW ADDRESS

www.TbirdFL.com

I surely appreciate the articles that are being contributed to our Thunderbird 
News by our members. Please keep them coming! Top priority will go to articles 
about a Classic Thunderbird of South Florida Events and we welcome any story 
about a Classic Car Event where Thunderbirds appear. Technical articles are 
much appreciated, as some of us do get our fingernails dirty and our knuckles 
bloodied!

Thanks to you all for contributing to this month’s edition,
Ed Raabe

JULY 2017



Q: Who wrote to Henry Ford, “I have drove fords exclusively when I 
could get away with one It has got every other car skinned, and even 
if my business hasn’t been strictly legal it don’t hurt anything to tell 
you what a fine car you got in the V-8”?

INTERNET PAGE

THUNDERBIRD INFORMATION SUPER HIGHWAY:

2005 Thunderbird:	 _____________	www.fordautomobiles.com
Ford racing:	___________________	www.fordacing.com
Speedvision:	 __________________	www.speedvision.com
CTCI’s Home Page:	_____________	www.ctci.org
Daytona’s Turkey run:	___________	www.carshows.org
Metroplex EarlyBirds:	___________	www.geocities.com
Arizona Classic T-Bird Club:	 _____	classic-thunderbird.org
Santa Clara Valley T-Birds:	______	www.tbird.org/scvt
Sierra Nevada Classic T-Bird:	 ____	www.tbird.org/snctb
Connecticut Area Classic T-Bird:	__	www.tbirdsofconn.com
Chicagoland Thunderbirds:	_______	www.thunderbirds.org
Potomac Classic T-bird:	__________	www.hydratech.com
Old Cars	______________________	www. greatoldcars.com 
Classic T-Bird Club of Chicagoland	_ www.ctcc9.com

Have you seen our internet page?  We have changed our 
address www.TBirdFL.com  and we have a Facebook page 
too! Search Classic Thunderbird Club South Florida or
www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

We encourage participation on our Facebook page. Send 
Posts about everything Thunderbird related and we will 
enjoy other “car stuff too. 

Like Museum Visits, Car shows and Cruise Ins you attend. 
And other stuff you think we T-Bird lovers would like. Just 
keep it as clean as your T-Bird on “Detail Day”! 

Our Club’s web page: www.TBirdFL.com

NUMBERS TO KEEP
The following are contact numbers and e-mail address 
you need to have on file:

AACA Ft Lauderdale Region. President Louis Tassi
954-782-0107  www.ftlauderdaleaaca.com 

AACA South Florida Region. President, Ron Mitro
www.aacasouthflorida.club

Auto Appraisal Network: John & Bret Layzell
305-899-9963  www.autoappraisalnetwork.com/miami 

Benefit Car Shows: Oscar Castro
305-467-8196 www.benefitcarshows.com
oscar@benefitcarshows.com

Gerry Car Show: Gerry Perez
786 344-4228  email gerrycarshow@bellsouth.com 

Magic Mustangs: Frank Alonso
305 551-6077  Fadatec@aol.com

Muscle Stangs of Miami: Ayanidys Martinez
305 321-0437

Jumpin’ Jack Productions: Jack Corssino
305-214-2277  www.jumpinjackproductions.com 

DB Entertainment Inc.: Dick Barten
954-563-4000  Bandsouth@bellsouth.net 

Cruisin South Florida: Scott the MusicMan 
scott@cuisinsouthflorida.com 

Ft Lauderdale Mustang Club: Mark Patterson
www.flmustangclub.com  

Cobra Joe Productions: Joe Bevelacqua 
jbevsr@msn.com 

VMCCA Sun Coast Chapter.  President David Bobbitt 
305 661-1340 bobbitt@comcast.net 

Russ G Events: Russ Gagliano III
russ@russgevents.com 

Steven Gordon	 14

Isabel Morales	 02

Marilena Perez	 09

Edward Sheppard	 17

Liz Smith	 17

JULY Auto Trivia

JULYHAPPY BIRTHDAYS IN

The answer is on the last page!
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My apologies, If I have missed your birthday it is because I do not have 
your information. Please contact me to update your records.



Type of meeting:  Monthly
Meeting called by Oscar Castro, President	
Facilitator: Oscar Castro
Recording the Minutes: Shelley Faust

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 7:11 
PM

Before actual call to order Peter brought up the fact that this 
evening we would be honoring Felipe Cos’s wife, Christy

Poppy told us a lovely story how she and Christy found out 
they had so much in common.  Years ago, when Bob (Poppy’s 
husband) was taking an afternoon nap and Felipe was in 
Jacksonville for The Great Race to California they met and 
went shopping.  While chatting they discovered that their 
fathers both graduated from the same Paris Medical school, 
Class of 1937. She thought that was amazing how 80 years 
ago two people from different nationalities and countries would 
have offspring that would meet and have things in common 
across the Atlantic in our wonderful country.

Getting back to Oscar he mentioned how great we all thought 
the food was at The Miami Shores Country Club annual brunch 
and that we should make that the place to go next year too.  

The Layzell’s, John & Celia are on a Great Race Road Rally 
from Jacksonville to Travis City, Missouri. They can be followed 
on the Peking 2013-Little Red Facebook page. John will update 
every day. 

Our September run to Sebring Thunder will leave around 6 – 7 
PM on Sept. 15 and will run until Sunday, Sept. 17 after we go 
on the racetrack.  Please check the website for more info and 
to book rooms.

The 300 Mile Rally from Miami to Lakeland will be from October 
20 – 22nd.  Again, check the website.  Oscar has made the 
first run for the rally but he needs to make another run to tune 

C L A S S I C  T H U N D E R B I R D  C L U B  O F  S O U T H  F L O R I D A

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

BY SHELLY FAUSTJune 21, 2017 6:30PM at Trattoria Pampered Chef, Miami Lakes

MINUTES  OF  MEET ING 

it up.  He said we need to book a room soon. He would like 
to get there by noon, have lunch, go into the pool and have a 
reception with dinner and dancing that night.

If anyone knows of anyone of interest that would like to speak 
at our meetings; please we would love to have them in the 
coming months.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
This evening we had Gus from Preferred Insurance Network 
Inc. come with two of his fellow colleagues: Alex and Adriel who 
were very informative.
.

Motion to adjourn:  7:41 PM
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President’s Message   Oscar Castro

Happy Thundering! 
Oscar Castro

President - 2016 - 2017
Classic Thunderbird Club of South Florida  

Hello Fellow Members!  

We’ve had some great activities so far, this year, but don’t worry, 
we are not finished yet, the Road Trip to the Sebring Thunder 
in September and the 2017 8th edition of the 300 Mile Rally in 
October are coming right up!  Keep an eye out for emails and 
check our website, www.tbirdfl.com, for the latest updates to the 
itinerary for each event.

IMPORTANT, though registration for either event will not open for 
a week or two, it is VERY IMPORTANT that if you are planning 
to attend either one, that you call the Hotel (details on web) and 
reserve your room, especially for the rally because some of the area 
hotels are already sold out.  Also, IMPORTANT, the registration 
for the Lake Mirror Car Show (part of the Rally activities), will open 
July 1st.  I will send out a reminder when that happens so that you 
can get started.

We (Elvis and I) already took the first road trip up and down the 
central part of Florida to plan both the September Road Trip and 
the 2017 8th Edition of the 300 Mile Rally!  There are still a few 
more trips pending to finalize the route and then to check, re-
check, and triple check the measurements.  I will keep you posted 
on our progress via email!

Once more, but it bears repeating, PLEASE remember that 
because of the joint participation from all the other groups and 
clubs in the related events surrounding both trips (Sebring and 
Rally), the availability of hotel rooms will be LIMITED.  Those 
participating will need to reserve the hotel rooms and apply for the 
Car Show WELL in advance of the event date.  Some hotels (for 
the Rally trip) have already sold out and the Lake Mirror Car Show 
will not accept any late or gate registrations!

We had an awesome program for the June meeting, Gus 
Fernandez, vice president of Pini Insurance and his group, came 

JULY 2017

in to talk to us about the best way to cover our cars, homes, 
boats, and businesses.  The talk though short because of our 
time constraints, was very interesting and they were nice enough 
to stay past the meeting for one on one conversations with the 
members.  I myself received a homeowner’s policy quote that was 
just over $2,000 less than what I am paying now!  These are the 
type of guest speakers that I am looking to bring to the meetings 
each month, so remember, if you have a guest speaker in mind for 
any other future meeting please contact me with the information 
so I can invite them to come.

I would also like to mention that Pini Insurance has agreed to be 
a major financial sponsor of BOTH, the Sebring Trip and the 300 
Mile Rally this year!  THANK YOU PINI INSURANCE!!

Information on all of our activities are posted on our website www.
tbirdfl.com, check in often!  Remember, we shortened the name 
of our website to www.tbirdfl.com in order to make it easier to 
give the name to others and prospective new members!  The old 
name, www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com, as well as www.
tbirdflorida.com, will also work the same, www.tbirdfl.com is just 
the shortest, but all 3 will work!

Thank you all for being members of the best Classic Thunderbird 
Club in South Florida!
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GUS MACHADO

GUS MACHADO

OF HIALEAH

OF KENDALL

5

1200 West 49th Street
Hialeah, Florida 33012

.822.3211

JANUARY 2012 VOLUME 14 , #1

2017 AACA NATIONAL MEETS AND TOURS 
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CARD SIZE___	  $150.00(NON MEMBERS)

CARD SIZE___	  $95.00 (MEMBERS ONLY)

ANNUAL RATES
for advertising
in the newsletter

FULL PAGE____	 $675.00
1/2 PAGE______	 $375.00
1/4 PAGE______	 $250.00

Thunderbird News is the official newsletter of the 
Classic Thunderbird Club of South Florida. Our 
purpose is to inform our membership about, club 
meetings, club activities, Classic Car events and 
articles of interest to Ford Thunderbird owners.

Articles may be reproduced with the permission of the 
author.

The views and opinions expressed in Thunderbird 
News are those of the named author and do not 
necessarily reflect the opinions of the Editor, The 
Board of Directors of the Classic Thunderbird Club of 
South Florida or those of the membership.

Tech Corner reprinted with permission from CASCO



CLASSIC CAR EVENTS                                                  
U P C O M I N G

August 2-6, 2017 CTCI Region 1 Convention, Whippany, NJ
If you enjoyed Sn Diego, you won’t want to miss the 2017 Region 1 
Convention being hosted by the NewJersey Open Road Thunderbird Club 
(NJORTC), August 2 thru 6 at the Hanover Marriott in Whippany, NJ. We’ve 
gotten a tremendous early response and the convention is shaping up to 
be a lot of fun for all, with plans for New York City Tours, a Harbor Cruise, 
a cook out, and a host of other exciting activities.
So if you are up for coast-to-coast fun, mark your calendars now, and get 
ready for the first CTCI sanctioned Regional Convention to be held in the 
Tri-State area in over 10 years.
Registrations are now open! The Registration Form is available on our 
website www.njortc.org. For registration questions or information contact 
Wendy Meehan at RegisterNJ2017@njortc.org or 973-267-2958. For 
general questions contact the Convention Chairman, Pat LeStrange at 
NJ2017@njortc.org or 201-920-7226.
Hotel Reservations
The block of rooms at the host hotel, the Hanover Marriott, is sold out.

We have negotiated overflow rooms for the convention at the nearby Residence Inn. It is located about 1 mile from the 
host hotel, and they are matching the Marriott’s convention rates. Free breakfast (hot and cold buffet) and WiFi are 
included in the rates.
Overflow Hotel Reservations - Callers must mention the hotel name and rate code(s):
Reservations: 1800-331-3131  Hotel: Residence Inn Parsippany
For Wed, 8/2 (Rate = $199) Rate Code = Region 1 Convention
For nights of Thurs, 8/3 - Sun, 8/6 (Rate = $139) Rate 
Code = Region 1 Convention Classic Thunderbird 
Club
Please contact Wendy Meehan at RegisterNJ2017@
njortc.org or 973-267-2958 if you have any questions 
about your hotel reservations, or to be added to the 
waiting list for rooms at the host hotel as they may 
become available from cancellations, etc.
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CAR SHOWS

4 GREAT SOURCES FOR On-Line CAR SHOW INFORMATION

Benefitcarshows.com

Cruisinsothflorida.com

Flacarshows.com

Southdadecarshow.com 

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  



CRUISE-INS

	
  

	
  

	
  

CLASSIC CAR EVENTS                                                  
U P C O M I N G
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TOP WEATHERSTRIP KITS
We have been told that all of our

hardtop & soft top weatherstrips are 
“The Best Available”.  

We carry both types of hardtop
weatherstrips!

SOFT TOP KIT
51502-CK   10 Pc. Kit. . . . . . . . . .  394.95

HARDTOP KITS
51500-AK   55/Early 56, 7 Pc. Kit .  394.95
51501-BK   Late 56/57, 7 Pc. Kit. .  394.95

SHEET METAL
We have a Full

Selection of sheet
metal available!

 Give us a call with
all your sheet

metal needs and
we will be happy 

to help you!

SOFT TOP/HARD TOP SIDE RECEPTICLES
These excellent reproductions are now being reproduced!  

Replace your old worn out ones with these quality reproductions.

50502-R RH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 64.95
50503-R LH . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 64.95

HEATER CORE
Our Exact Reproduction of the
original unit that came in your

Thunderbird!
NOT A REBUILT UNIT!

18476           55/57 . . . . . . . . .       99.95

UPHOLSTERY KIT
Upholstery Kit Includes:  Seat Covers,

Backrest Board, Door Panels, Quarter
Panel Cardboards, Windlace, Garnish Rail

Covers, Arm Rest Covers, Welt Cord
Beading, Vinyl Floor Cover, Dash Cover,

Drop Curtain & Carpet CALL FOR PRICING!

WATER
PUMP

PULLEY
For your 55/57 Thunderbird. This
pulley is made with a 1” smaller
diameter.  This helps the water
flow faster and cool better.

8509-SP      55/57 . . . . . . . . .       99.95

BALL JOINT KIT
Upper & lower ball joints with 
original style washers & seals 

and all attaching parts!

3051-K       55/57, New . . . . .     194.95

COWL MOUNT ANTENNA
We have a high quality

reproduction cowl mount antenna
for your 1955-57 T-Bird!  

This antenna has the correct
“ring”, As Original.  It was 
also made with a stainless 

steel mast, not steel like 
some cheaper versions.

Our kit includes antenna with
plastic base & rubber pad.

18813-AR     55/57 . . . . . . . kit      59.95

EXHAUST MANIFOLD
We made these excellent reproduction manifolds with 

original engineering numbers in the castings!
The LH Manifold is for Thunderbirds with 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block

Engines.  The RH can be used on all 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block Engines
with dual exhaust.

9430-EDB RH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00
9431-ECJ LH, Thunderbird only  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00

HOOD AIR SCOOP GRILL
Our gorgeous reproduction for
your 55/57 Thunderbird.
This grill kit comes complete with 
a beautifully chromed grill, four
studs, correct clips & nuts.

16607-RK   55/57 . . . . . . . . .       72.95

OIL FILTER ADAPTER KIT
This oil filter adapter kit is used 
to convert ‘can’ type filter to a
‘spin-on’ type.

6882-K        55/57, Adapter . .       29.95
6881-K        55/57, Adapter &  
                   spin-on filter . . .       37.95

OURREPRODUCTION
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Memorial Day   Frank Jones

Some holidays hold special sway more so 
than others. Bridget and I are very in tune 
with the Memorial Day observance.

Memorial Day has evolved from the 
practice of decorating Civil War veteran’s 
graves, to today’s tradition which marks 
and honors those who have died in service 
to their country in all wars.  Memorial 
Day’s official birth and incorporation into 
law came under President Lyndon B. 
Johnson on May 26th, 1966.  At that time 
Waterloo New York was honored as the 
Holiday’s official geographical location.  
Prior to its official inception Memorial Day’s 
observation was called Decoration Day 
and today it is recognized as the start of 
Summer vacation.

Bridget and I are proud to honor those 
who have died to preserve and protect 
our freedom. Bridget’s father was a WWII 
and Korean veteran who died while still 
on active duty in the Army. She has three 
brothers and a sister who served and her 
oldest daughter is a Lt Colonel in the Air 
Force serving on the B-52.

Frank’s father was a Navy WWII and 
Korean veteran who retired after 20 years 

of service. His brother served in the Navy 
as well. Frank was a Naval Aviator for 23 
years and served in the Vietnam War, Cold 
War, and Desert Storm.

In this year’s Memorial Day celebration, 
hosted by Mayor Henry Parrish and Hope 

Guilford at the Parish House Bed and 
Breakfast, Bridget chauffeured the Grand 
Marshall of the Cocoa Village Memorial 
Day parade, Colonel Al Zimmerman U.S. 
Army retired, in our 1957 Ford Thunderbird, 
“Thor”.

When Bridget introduced herself to Colonel 
Zimmerman he insisted we call him AL.  
Bridget learned that Al was not only a pilot 
but also an Army Ranger. Bridget’s brother 
Bob was an Army Ranger, so she inquired, 
“Have you ever met a Bob Stack?”  Al 
exclaimed, “do you mean Colonel Bob 
Stack?”  Al and Bob had spent many days 
together at different Army Posts and knew 
each other well. Small world!

It is our honor to help commemorate 
this special observance and help others 
recognize the significance of Memorial 
Day. If we forget our history then we are 
doomed to repeat it; we should always 
remember that we breathe free because 
others have sacrificed and given their all to 
protect us.
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Larry’s Thunderbird & Mustang Parts • 1180 California Ave. #B • Corona, CA 92881
Find us On The Web At: www.larrystbird.com

Dedicated to Excellence

Supplying Concours-
Quality Upholstery, 

Parts and Accessories
for Over 45 Years!

HGreat Prices!
HHuge Inventory!
HExperienced 
   Parts Specialists!
HFast Shipping!

Call Today!
(800) 854-0393

Order your FREE Catalog!

GO FOR THE QUALITY

Restoration Parts
& Accessories

The purpose of this Thunderbird registry 
is to find and document as many of these 

fine cars as possible.  All information 
is welcome, even if the car has been 
totaled, parted out, or sold to a new 

owner.  
To this date I have registered over 

17,000 Classic Thunderbirds worldwide.  
To register your Thunderbird, please 

send the VIN and all other codes from
the data plate on your Thunderbird to:  

David Tulowitzky 
14191 Tudball Ave.

Port Charlotte, FL 33953
Ph. 941-764-0312

or email: tulobird@aol.com

HAVE YOU REGISTERED YOUR 
CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD?

REGISTRY 1955-56-57 THUNDERBIRD



Mizner Park Father’s Day By James Quinlan

Since my kids were in grammar school, Mizner Park in Boca Raton has been the scene 
of an annual Classic Car Show. Starting on Father’s Day 2010 Russ Gagliano, a local 
Legend among the hobbyists here, and Russ G Events, in co-operation with the Make a 
Wish Foundation, began a tradition that is now celebrating its 7th anniversary! Now the 
show is coordinated each year by his Grandson Russ III. One of the highlights this Sunday 
was Russ Sr. now 95 years young, being able to attend! Over 25 Car clubs and 150 Cars 
were on display under the sunniest sky we have seen here in 2 weeks! Although we did get 
a bit wet going home!! Ours was the only Thunderbird in attendance and it really got a lot 
of attention! My Son Sean joined us to celebrate Father’s Day with me and Arlene. Lucky 
for us he had jumper cables in his car, but that is another story! It was a big crowd and 
after a few of our club members starting “posting” on Facebook we discovered a bunch of 
us were there at one time or another during the day, but never

I took a few pictures of FORD powered cars I hope you will enjoy!

Pictures of Russ Gagliano Sr, Russ III and areal street view provided by

Heather Holt Photography

www.heatherholtphoto.com
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JUNE Auto Trivia ANSWER CTCI NEWS
DUES ARE DUE in NOVEMBER each year

$35.00 MEMBERSHIP ARE DUE By DEC. 1st,
To become a member or renew your membership, 

please go online to
www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com 

Checks may be sent to:

THE CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB OF SOUTH FLORIDA

Attention: Peter Klein, Treasurer
4133 Park Ave. Miami FL 33133

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

Early Bird owners, Don’t forget your CTCI membership 
See the membership information in this issue and in Early Bird 

magazine, November-December edition.

A: Clyde Barrow 
(of Bonnie and 
Clyde) in 1934.

Q: Who wrote to Henry Ford, “I have drove fords exclusively when I 
could get away with one It has got every other car skinned, and even 
if my business hasn’t been strictly legal it don’t hurt anything to tell 
you what a fine car you got in the V-8”?
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To all members
Remember that this newsletter 
goes to press the 15th of each 
month. Please remember the 
date! 
If you want your article to appear, 
I need it by the 15th!
We welcome any contributions 
that members can make to our 
newsletter! 
This year We want to feature 
stories about YOUR 1955 
Thunderbird. 
Do you have any interesting 
photos of your car? Send it to me!
Do you have any interesting story 
about your car? Send them to me!

Felipe Cos introduced 
The Second Edition of the 
“Thunderpedia of the Classic 
Thunderbird” at the Branson/
Springfield Convention.
It has over 300 questions and 
asnwers, 1,000 photos, and over 
150 pages, all related in how to 
fix our Classic Thunderbirds.
There are no other books 
similar to this.
Price is $35.00Postage is $6.00

For more information contact
Ed Raabe by email at
ed.raabe@gmail.com

SECOND EDITION RELEASED



FLORIDA DEPOT  
800-874-7595  

900 SW 38th Ave  
Ocala, FL 34474

MICHIGAN DEPOT  
800-521-6104

2435 S Haggerty Rd  
Canton, MI 48188

N CAROLINA DEPOT 
800-368-6451

7000 MacFarlane Blvd  
Charlotte, NC 28262

3 LOCATIONS  
WALK IN HOURS  
Mon. - Fri. 8am-7pm  
Sat. - Sun. 9am-5pm
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Make your dream happen.
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NATIONWIDE
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FREE SHIPPING 
ORDERS OVER $300

 CALL NOW!
FREE Parts Catalogs

800-874-7595

NPD® is not affiliated with or sponsored by the Ford Motor Company

2017 Edition

1955-1957

ThunderbirdNews-7.5x9.5_062217.indd   1 6/22/17   2:05 PM




